Archie Board of Aldermen
Regular Meeting
June 10™, 2025

Members Present: Dylan Eppert, Allan Lough, Tony Sallee, Mark Houchen, Scott Kendrick

Others Present: April Clark, Trevor Zaharsky, Rick Blundell, Jamie Behl, Bob Glanzer, Vanessa
Kennedy, Jan Shoopman

CALL TO ORDER & PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mayor Eppert called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was then said.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Alderman Kendrick made the motion to approve the minutes for May with a second from
Alderman Houchen.

The motion passed with the vote -Lough-yes, Sallee-Yes, Houchen-yes, Kendrick-yes

PUBLIC COMMENTS-

Bob Glazner is concerned about Pine St. to S. Wilson. Alderman Sallee stated the city is working
on a plan to have this resurfaced.

ELECTED OFFICIAL’S /DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

Chief Zaharsky Police — Report submitted in writing.

Fire — submitted in writing. Chief Jones stated Cass Fire will now be participating in Missouri
Safe Haven Law. This program allows parents to surrender an infant at designated location

without fear of breaking the law.

Mayor Eppert — Ribbon cutting for The Spot went well. Community was excited about the new
restaurant.

Alderman Kendrick -Water - None.

Alderman Sallee -Streets- Durapatcher is getting close to being ready to use. Getting parts and
oil.

City Administrator Clark -Submitted in writing. Working on SRF information and will be meeting
with Chester Bender with Ponzer-Youngquist on June 11" to see how we should proceed. City
Wide Cleanup for the fall has been scheduled for September 20™, 2025.

Alderman Houchen -P&Z- None




Alderman Lough-Parks- Allan would like to discuss moving the city wide cleanup away from the
Hodges Park lot to the area where the brush dumpster is located. Alderman Lough also asked for
the city to look into the cost to provide a metal scrap dumpster at the next city wide clean up.
Alderman Lough got a cost for 2 gates to enclose the area at brush dumpster it is estimated at
$4900.

Trail cameras have been set up at the park. Park Board is still getting prices on doors for
restrooms. Frostfree hydrant has been capped. Discussion about lights for the parking lot are
on-going. Alderman Kendrick will donate his time and materials for these lights.

Jamie Behl with IT4KC presented information to the Board of Alderman regarding video
conferencing set up to be able to live stream or record public meetings. No decision was reached
at this time.

NEW BUSINESS

Park Board Appointment:

Alderman Lough recommended appointing Brandon Molzahn to the Park Board.
Alderman Lough made a motion to accept the appointment.

Alderman Sallee made the second.

All -yes to Brandon Molzahn as Park Board member.

Resolution 25-2: A Resolution allowing the Board to approve credit card payments for General
Fund items, such as permits, ATV licenses, etc.:

Alderman Kendrick made the motion for the first reading.

Alderman Lough made the second.

Resolution 25-2 was read by title only.

Alderman Kendrick made the motion for the second reading.

Alderman Sallee made the second.

Resolution 25-2 was read by title only.

Alderman Kendrick made the motion for final passage of Resolution 25-2.

Alderman Houchen made the second.

Resolution 25-2 passed with a vote of Sallee-yes, Lough-yes, Houchen-yes, Kendrick-yes.

Resolution 25-3: A Resolution setting forth the Facts and Reasons for Increasing Expendditures
for the Budget of the General Fund, Water and Sewer Funds for the Fiscal Year Ending June 30,
2025:

Alderman Kendrick made the motion for the first reading.

Alderman Sallee made the second.

Resolution 25-3 was read by title only.

Alderman Kendrick made the motion for the second reading,

Alderman Sallee made the second.

Resolution 25-3 was read by title only.

Alderman Kendrick made the motion for final passage of Resolution 25-3.



Alderman Sallee made the second.
Resolution 25-3 passed with a vote of Sallee-yes, Lough-yes, Houchen-yes, Kendrick-yes.

Bill No. 377: An Ordinance Adopting a Budget for the Period July 1, 2025, through June 30, 2026,
and Authorizing the Expenditure of Funds, All for and on Behalf of the City of Archie, Missouri:
Alderman Kendrick made the motion for the first reading.

Alderman Houchen made the second.

Bill No. 377 was read by title only.

Alderman Kendrick made the motion for the second reading.

Alderman Lough made the second.

Bill No. 377 was read by title only.

Alderman Kendrick made the motion for final passage of Bill No. 377.

Alderman Houchen made the second.

Bill No. 377 became Ordinance No. 377 passed with a vote of Sallee-no, Lough-yes, Houchen-
yes, Kendrick-yes.

DISCUSSION
Safe Street 4 All Grant update — Meeting with Rebecca Rost was cancelled by host. Will meet
again virtually next month. First ACH draft was successful and are awaiting reimbursement.

Amendments on Fishing Ordinance- Board of Alderman suggesting changing the ordinance to
include Archie residents within the school district and suggested including times that would be
from dawn to dusk.

Ordinance No. 372: No Parking on Certain Streets-

The current ordinance was discussed but no changes were made at this time.

ADJOURN

Alderman Kendrick made the motion to adjourn.

Alderman Lough made the second. The motion passed.
The meeting was adjourned 9:10 p.m.

Kris;en Morrow, City C‘lgrk







